

















Narrative from Joe:

SJU has put up an electronic tennis scoreboard at the tennis complex in memory of my son Joe.

Joe played there as a Freshman and had to leave after that year due to the onset of schizophrenia. (Very sadly, Joe, Jr. passed away last year.)

He and I are the only known father and son to play varsity tennis there.

The Athletic Director and Alumni Director of Major Gifts made the presentation to Esme and me at the Saturday luncheon.



School Motto: "The Hawk Will Never Die"

Link to "The Hawk" story:

http://bit.ly/1PTrxQF